
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is only one  

NEW ZEALAND ASSOCIATION of RADIO TRANSMITTERS. 

It serves you at local, national and international levels. It deserves our full support if we are to 

continue to have the frequencies and operating privileges we currently enjoy.  

The Association is what 

you and I make it!!! 
 

NZART Infoline # 483 

Headquarters notices 
From HQ… 

  

@NZART email problems 

I have been advised by Chris Hellyar ZL3LF, he is gradually working through the 300 plus users of the @nzart 

email reflector. 

All branches who use this service should now be working properly, please send an email to 

Chris webmaster@nzart.org.nz. 

  

There are still several individual emails that need to be moved across to the new Microsoft 365 suite, as each 

one needs to be done individually. 

So I ask for your patience while these emails are migrated to the new system. 

  

Talk soon ….Debby ZL2DL 

Contests & Awards 
Contests 
  
H” Night 
Commemorating the return of amateur operating privileges after WW2, this event is held on the 
8th December each year on 80m AM. Run by Rob ZL2IW, it’s a good chance to dust off your 
vintage (or modern) AM-capable gear and have some fun – full details are on the NZART 
Contest website https://www.nzart.org.nz/activities/contests/h-night-contest 
VHF Field Day 
December 2nd and 3rd sees the running of this year's VHF Field Day, this is a great contest for 
individuals or branches to get involved in. Check out the rules on the NZART Contests website 
and have a go! 
  

mailto:webmaster@nzart.org.nz
https://www.nzart.org.nz/activities/contests/h-night-contest


JWMFD 
Branches are starting to plan for the Jock White Memorial Field Day next year. Get those thinking 
caps on, what went well last year and what needs improving? 
  
73 
Geoff ZL3GA 

CQ SKN 

New Zealand Straight Key Night (Summer Edition) will be held on Sunday 

3 Dec from 9pm to 10pm NZT on 80 meters.  

SKN honours the original amateur radio mode in an easy-going style. 

Operators send signal report, name, location, type of key, type of 

transmitter and power output. Stations are limited to 100W output power. 

SKN is not a contest - but the operator who gets the most votes for the 

quality of their sending will win the Bruce Scahill Best Fist Award. This 

certificate honours Bruce ZL1BWG (SK), who was a dedicated supporter 

of SKN. 

SKN uses the QSY Rule. Any station that calls CQ must QSY after 

making a contact. This will keep everyone on their toes!  

Full details about SKN are available at https://zl1.nz/skn or you can email neil@zl1.nz or call ZL1NZ during or 

after the NZ Net (Mon-Fri at 9pm on 3535 kHz). 

SKN is open to all straight key operators, regardless of skill level or speed. 

 

Neil ZL1NZ, SKN Manager 

 

If you are interested in the role and would like to view the National Support Manager job description, please email 

Annalise admin@arec.nz 

https://zl1.nz/skn
mailto:neil@zl1.nz

